
DEREHAM & DISTRICT GOLD BADGE HOLDERS 

 

Reported in the Dereham Journal on Friday June 16th, 1967 

 

 

 

At the Branch Meeting in July 2022.Peter Whitwell 

was presented with his Gold Badge by Hugh King, 

Mayor of Dereham   Peter was the Branch standard 

bearer for many years, representing the Branch on 

many occasions including the Festival of 

Remembrance and Ypres 2018.   He won the County 

standard bearer competition and went on to be 

County Parade Marshal attending many events 

including GP90.   He also organised regular training 

for the Counties standard bearers. 

At the September 2021 Branch meeting Lt Gen Jonathan 
“Jacko” Page, County President presented the Royal British 

Legion gold badge to the Rev. Jenny Taylor.   The 
presentation was to recognise Jenny’s dedication and service 
to the Royal British Legion and the Armed forces over a 

number of years.   In 1979 she was invited to serve in 
Osnabruck as the first female Church Army Padre and later 

served in Munster, Paderborn, Sennelager Hamelin, Hannover 
and Herford.   Whilst in Herford she was appointed the BAOR 
Chaplain to the RBL.   With her husband David she founded 

the Hamelin and Hannover branches of the RBL and in 1990, 
after retiring from the Church Army, founded another branch 

in Tenerife.   Jenny returned to the UK in 2005 when she 

joined the Dereham and District Branch 


